Notice of Public Information Session
Durand Glass Manufacturing Company
901 S. Wade Boulevard, Millville, Cumberland County, New Jersey 08332
NJDEP PI #75475 Tuesday, October 11, 2022

In accordance with New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (NJDEP) Administrative
Order 2020-25 (AO 2021-25), Durand Glass Manufacturing Company (Durand), a subsidiary of
Arc Holdings, invites public comment on its proposed Title V Air Quality Permit renewal for its
existing operations and 2 related air permit applications for some additional support
equipment. Title V permits allow facilities to operate air emission sources within the
parameters defined in the permit. Compliance with AO 2021-25 is required for Durand, as the
facility is considered a major source of air pollution and the facility is located within an
overburdened community, as identified by the NJ Office of Environmental Justice.

A project summary for the Durand Title V renewal and the 2 related air permit applications is
available for review at the Millville Public Library beginning on September 8, 2022. The project

summary also can be viewed on the Arc/Durand website at
www.arc-intl.com/en/medias/news-and-events/

A public information session will be held on Tuesday, October 11, 2022, between 6:00 pm and
8:00 pm at the following location:

Durand Glass Manufacturing Company
901 S. Wade Boulevard, Millville, New Jersey 08332

Since 1982, Durand, has been operating tableware glass furnaces and supporting equipment at
its Millville facility pursuant to NJDEP permits. Durand invites members of the Millville
community to participate in this information session and make comments to allow for direct
engagement with the local community.

The public may provide comments on the permit renewal and permit applications during the
60-day comment period beginning on September 8 and ending on November 7, 2022.
Comments can be provided verbally during the public information session, emailed to
mike.griffith@arc-intl.com, or mailed to Durand at the address above to the attention of Mike
Griffith. Any person providing a public comment should include the name, address, telephone
number, and email address of the commenter so that a response by Durand may be supplied.




